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Inside this issue:  

Tired of all the political ads? I certainly 

am. But I donõt think itõs the fact that 

the ads are there, rather the issue that 

false information plays on the nativity of 

those who think that if itõs on the inter-

net it must   be true.  

Years ago candidates were not in the 

news like they are today. Many people at 

the time were unaware that Franklin D. 

Roosevelt was actually crippled by polio 

as a young adult. Would that have made 

a difference, or would they have still 

listened to the words of the man who led 

this nation out of a depression and 

through World War II?  

Many  through this nationõs history have 

served fulfilling  a sense of duty and 

gratitude for the nation in which they 

lived. There are still those individuals 

today, but it seems more are in it for 

whatõs in it for them, or better yet for 

those filling their pockets.  I was im-

pressed with an ad on Paul Davis that 

during the recession he cut his salary. 

Whoa wait a minute! Wasnõt that in a 

political ad? Iõd like 

to believe it, but am I 

sure all the facts are 

there? It bothers me 

that weõve come to a 

place in time where 

we are skeptical of 

everything from the 

leaders of our nation 

to the candy our kids 

get in their bags on 

Halloween night.  

Sometime you have 

to go with what you 

know in order to form an opinion on 

what youõre not sure of.. When I look at 

all of the rhetoric with this yearõs cam-

paign claims, I judge what I know 

against what is said. For example, I 

know;  

¶ Kansas is spending 14.6 percent less per 
student now than before the recession 
to earn a tie with Wisconsin for the 
fifth deepest cut in the nation. [This in 
despite of claims that more money has 

been put into education]  

¶ When adjusted for inflation, total K-12 
revenue has been flat for the past five 
years, and remains below 2009 and 2010 
levels.  

¶ When measured against changes in the 
cost of living, funding for educational 
programs that can be spent on teachers, 
administrators and student support has 
declined by $500 million since 2009. 

¶ Kansas spends below the national average 
per pupil but has student outcomes well 
above the national average. [But I know 
we have seen the first òslipó in the ranks 
that may indicate more drops on the scale 
due to a lack of economic support now] 

¶ Even the increases in these areas provid-
ed by the 2014 Legislature will be less 
than the projected rate of inflation. Re-
cent income tax cuts have lowered state 
education funding relative to Kansans' 
personal income. 

¶ In fiscal year 2014, general revenue fund 
receipts fell $688 million from the previ-
ous year; 

* Three months into FY 2015, revenue is 
below the FY 2014 level for the same 
period. 

* State bonds have been downgraded. 
 

Does this sound like what the ads are tell-

ing you of how well things are going?   

Last year on the 50th anni-

versary of the death of 

John F. Kennedy, I chose to 

use one of his quotes to 

support my feelings on the 

matters to which I speak. I 

feel that the reason JFK 

was the visionary he was, 

was that he was a great 

historian. We must always 

look to our past to have a 

clear vision of our future. I 

feel that too many times 

today society looks to the 

instant gratification and ignores the òbig 

pictureó. My concern is that current short-

comings by leaders concerning education 

will adversely affect future education in 

Kansas, as well as many of the smaller 

communities that make up this great 

state.  

We are fortunate as Americans that we 

can freely go to the polls and select those 

who we choose to make decisions based on  

whatõs best for the good of all its citizens. 

From the Superintendenté.. 
November 2014 



curriculum instruction with a 
break from the classroom.    

¶ Progress Reports will be sent 
home on Friday, November 14th.  
It is hard to believe, but we are 
already thinking about Thanks-
giving Break.   

¶ November 19th is the PBES-PTO 
meeting.  This group meets on 
the third Wednesday of every 
month at 5:30pm in the PBES 
library.  This is a student/teacher 
support group that provided 
needed items for PBES. Those 
interested are welcome to attend. 

¶ This year, our break will be No-
vember 27th through the Novem-
ber 29th (Wednesday through 
Friday).    

  
Did You Know?......... 

The American Academy of Pediatrics 

discourages media use by children 

younger than age 2 and recommends 

limiting older children's screen time to 

no more than one or two hours a day 

(this includes television, computer, 

IPAD, and gaming devices). Too 

much screen time has been linked to:  

Obesity. Irregular sleep. Behavioral 

problems. Impaired academic per-

formance. Violence. Less time for 

play.  

Itôs exciting times at PBES.  The fac-
ulty, staff, and students continue to 
work hard to make education fun, 
exciting, and a top priority.  Speaking 
of priorities, the students and teach-
ers have been learning and using 
their chromebooks as part of their 
educational studies with great earnest 
this first semester. I canôt wait to see 
how far they will go and the gains we 
make with this investment in our dis-
trict. 
 
Thank you parents for attending our 
PBES Parent-Teacher Conferences! 
We had a GREAT TURNOUT! Parent 
participation was outstanding this 
year. This is a testament to commit-
ment to the education of the kids here 
at PBES. 
 
November holds a number of events 
and activities; 

¶ November 4th the 5th grade will 
have the opportunity to attend a 
Symphony in Wichita.  

¶ The PBES PTO will host their 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT on the 7th; 
meal served from 6-7 pm, games 
6:30-7:30 with prizes starting at 
7:30 pm. 

¶ There will be NO SCHOOL on 
Monday, November 10

th
 as 

teachers continue to develop 

Your child's total screen time might 

be greater than you realized. Start 

monitoring it and talk to your child 

about the importance of sitting less 

and moving more. Also, explain 

screen time rules ð and the conse-

quences of breaking them. In the 

meantime, take simple steps to re-

duce screen time. For example:  

Eliminate background TV. Keep 

TVs and computers out of the bed-

room. Don't eat in front of the TV. 

Set school day rules. Talk to your 

child's caregivers. Suggest other 

activities. Set a good example. Un-

plug it.  

 

Become an active participant  

When your child has screen time, 

make it as engaging as possible:  

Plan what your child views. Watch 

with your child. Record programs 

and watch them later. Encourage 

active screen time.  

It can be difficult to start limiting your 

child's screen time. It's worth the ef-

fort, however. By creating new house-

hold rules and steadily making small 

changes in your child's routine, you 

can curb screen time and its effects.  

PBES Happenings   Written by Mr. Traxson  
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USD 398 Calendar Corrections/Additions/Reminders 

November 4:    Scholarsõ Bowl cancelled on this date 

November 7:    No Veteranõs Day activities this year; back in 2015 

November 8:  FFA Birds & Breakfast is at the Senior  Citizen  Center  

November: 21 Community Thanksgiving Dinner ; 5 -7 pm at PBHS   

Peabody- Burns FFA to sell Blue and Gold products to raise funds. 

Members of Peabody-Burns FFA is currently out and about until November 5th,      
taking  orders for Blue & Gold Sausage, Chicken Tenderloin Fritters and Thick 
Slice Bacon to raise money for their local chapter. We have many sellers around 
town and if you're interested just call PBHS at 620-983-2196 or contact a local mem-
ber.  

Remember Peabody-Burns FFA members will be selling Blue & Gold                       
products only through 11/5/2014 and Blue & Gold products are not sold in stores,                          

so donôt miss this opportunity!!!!   

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=ffa+clip+art&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=8-dhIlk6-gcw-M&tbnid=meG4xyw2bCRgNM:&ved=0CAYQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.picstopin.com%2F538%2Fffa-emblem-pictures-images-photos-%2Fhttp%3A%257C%257Ci42*tinypic*c


PAGE 3 USD 398 DISTRICT NEWSLETTER VOLUME 3,  ISSUE 4 

The PBHS òWarriorsó 

head into post season 

play with an impressive 

record.  

Goessel  54-8 W 

Canton -Galva  56-20 W 

Little River  22-12 W 

Solomon 46-0 W 

Flint Hills*  52-6 W 

Madison*  48-0 W 

Rural Vista*  58-12 W 

Burlingame*  42-34 W 

Lebo*  NA  

*District games  

2015 Fall PBMSHS Music Program  

There was a wonderful turn out on October 23 rd for the PBMSHS Music Program. The students 

all did an amazing job on their individual performances as well as their collaborations across   

ensembles. Thank you to all of you who made it a great program and evening.  

��FOOTBALL POST SEASON DATES  

Bi -District Game TBD, November 4th @ Peabody  

Regional Game 7 pm, November 8th @ TBD  

Sub-State Game, 7 pm November 14th @ TBD  

State Game November 22nd @  Newton  

Congratulation to the WARRIORS  

2015 KSHSAA District #3 Champions  
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